
	

	

COLLEGE	OF	NATURAL	SCIENCE	and	MATHEMATICS	
Minutes	of	Council	of	Chairs	Meeting		-	October	1,	2018	

A	meeting	of	the	Council	of	Chairs	of	the	College	of	Natural	Sciences	and	Mathematics	was	held	on	
Monday,	October	1,	2018.	Stephen	Addison	presided,	members	present:	Ginny	Adams,	Emre	Celebi,	Pat	
Desrochers,	Carl	Frederickson,	Ramesh	Garimella,	Uma	Garimella,	Brent	Hill,	and	Steve	O’Connell.		

Agenda	Items:	

1. Dean	Addison	informed	council	that	plans	are	being	discussed	to	build	an	approximately	8,000	
square	foot	addition	as	well	as	some	limited	renovations	to	Lewis	Science	Center	to	support	our	
growing	programs	and	the	upcoming	expansion	of	the	nursing	cohort.	The	addition	would	be	an	
industrial	build	with	high	density	utilities	to	support	engineering	laboratories	and	the	
renovations	would	include	a	3rd	A&P	lab	to	meet	the	increasing	need	for	this	course.	

2. Dean	Addison	announced	that	the	CNSM	and	the	COB	are	piloting	a	smart	resume	program	that	
uses	blockchain	credentialing	through	iDatafy	in	Little	Rock.		The	program	offers	a	way	to	
provide	secure,	verified	resumes	for	our	students	and	will	help	prevent	fraudulent	activity.	He	
asks	that	each	Chair	provide	the	names	of	some	active	undergraduate	students	and	alumni	that	
would	allow	us	to	use	their	data	to	test	the	system.		

3. Dean	Addison	announced	that	Jonathan	Glenn	is	taking	over	the	duties	of	the	recently	vacated	
Director	of	Assessment	position	while	the	university	reevaluates	the	program	and	decides	on	



	

	



	

	

• Olcay	Kursun	published	a	paper	in	the	proceedings	of	the	Fourth	Federal	Interagency	Conference	
on	Traumatic	Brain	Injury	(TIB).	

• Tansel	Halic	received	an	NIH	award	for	his	proposal	entitled	“Development	and	Validation	of	a	
Virtual	Colorectal	Surgical	Trainer	(VCoST)”.	The	UCA	portion	of	the	budget	is	$169,180.	

• Arthrex,	a	multibillion-dollar	orthopedic	medical	device	company,	visited	Tansel	Halic’s	ViRaSIM	
lab	to	discuss	possible	collaboration	opportunities.	

• Emre	Celebi	visited	the	Institute	for	Systems	and	Robotics	(ISR)	at	the	Instituto	Superior	Técnico	
(IST),	the	largest	and	most	prestigious	school	of	engineering	in	Portugal.	

• Emre	Celebi	chaired	the	Skin	Image	Analysis	Workshop	at	the	International	Conference	on	
Medical	Image	Computing;	Computer	Assisted	Intervention	(MICCAI	2018)	in	Granada,	Spain.	The	
full-day	workshop	featured	nearly	20	expert	speakers	and	attracted	a	large	number	of	attendees	
from	around	the	world.	

• Emre	Celebi	guest-edited	a	special	issue	of	Journal	of	Electronic	Imaging	entitled	“Image	and	Video	
Analysis,	Detection,	and	Recognition”	

Geography	
Dr.	Stephen	O’Connell	reported:	

• Will	Flatley	was	recently	awarded	a	research	grant	from	the	Arkansas	Natural	Heritage	



	

	

• Grant	collaborations:	
o Submitted	Physics	Department	-	DOE	IES	(Institute	for	Education	Sciences)	
o Computer	Science	-Computer	Science	for	All	(CSforAll:RPP)	Researcher	Practitioner	

Partnerships	and	NSF	REU	.	
	

• Conferences/Talks:	
o State	AAML/ACTM		-	Responsible	of	registration	for	the	2-day	conference	at	Pulaski	Tech.	

About	300	math	teachers	attended	the	conference.	Information	regarding	conference	
planning.	Conference	can	hold	up	to	175	people	–	September	27-28,	2018	

o Attending	Magna	Teaching	with	Technology	Conference	–	Oct	5	-7,2018	
m


